
 

 

City of Visalia 

Mapping Workshop #1 Notes 

City Council Redistricting 

Wednesday, October 13, 2021, at 6 p.m. 

Location: Whitendale Community Center 

630 W. Beech Ave., Visalia, CA 93277 

 

I. Welcomes and Introductions 

- Welcome from Jeff Tilton, Senior Consultant, National Demographic 

Corporation 

II. Presentation from Jeff Tilton, Senior Consultant, National Demographics 

Corporation 

- PowerPoint included starting on page three of these notes 
- Mr. Tilton explained the process the City has undertaken so far 
- Explanation of the California Census process and how the data has to be 

adjusted, noting NDC “found a ton of errors” 
- Discussed redistricting rules and goals, took questions from the public on the 

California and the Fair Maps Act 
- Discussed possible neighborhoods and communities of interest 
- Members of the public shared that they would like to see District 4 be “wider 

and not cross 198”, they’d like to “keep the old north Visalia neighborhood 
intact” because the area is “cracked” 

- Discussed current City Council districts in Visalia and City staff member Greg 
Mattis pulled up the current map from the City website. 

- Mr. Tilton noted there was a “huge compression occurring” and discussed 
how NDC was “taking care of our 12/15 clients first, then moving to our 4/17 
clients”. 

- When asked by a member of the public when NDC would have the City of 
Visalia data, Mr. Tilton responded, “We’re hoping within the next week or two 
to have data.” 

- Mr. Tilton discussed how the maps would be presented to the City Council 
and there was further discussion on criteria for maps. Mr. Tilton shared, 
“Submit a map any way you want, and we will take it”, adding that they will do 
their best to represent the submitters thought. 

- The presentation concluded with the last few slides looking at the mapping 
tools, specifically discussing District R and its functionality. 

III. Questions and Group Discussion 



 

 

There were 25 people in attendance. 

The Workshop ended at approximately 7 p.m. 

 

 

 

To view the PowerPoint slides presented 

during the presentation, the presentation 

begins on page 3 of these notes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 


